# Harbor Committee Bristol Town Hall November 17, 2023

Present: Robert Ball, Steve Hope, Rick Poland, John Stolecki, John Stotz

Also present: S. Davis, C. Williams

The meeting was called to order at 5:03pm.

#### **Minutes**

On a motion by Poland and a second by Hope, the minutes from October 27 were unanimously approved.

### **Harbormaster Reports**

Ball reported several mooring buoys are still on moorings. He will take care of them by the end of the month if the mooring owner does not remove the buoy. The deadline was November 1.

Hope gave a 5-day notice to the owner of an abandoned truck at New Harbor Landing to remove the truck. The owner removed the truck. A float left by a local marine contractor has been left at the landing for a few days. Benner offered to remove the float if it was not moved soon.

The town floats and ramp at Hanna Landing have been removed and stored in the parking area. It was noted that the Parks Department and float haulers had done a great job storing the floats this year.

## **Float Impoundment**

Stolecki has tried contacting NHMC to see if they'd like to take ownership of the float left at the Transfer Station. He has not heard back.

### **Mooring Registrations**

Bizarro reported about 300 moorings were still not registered. Ball recommended having an explanation of the waitlist process on the front page of onlinemooring. On a motion by Poland and a second by Stolecki, it unanimously passed to use June 30<sup>th</sup> as the deadline date for registering moorings in 2023. A late fee of \$25 will be assessed to all mooring registrations received after June 30, 2023.

### **Warden Services**

Stolecki reported he had spoken with Brent Barter, and he was agreeable to helping the committee with warden services if needed. He will attend a meeting sometime in 2023.

The meeting adjourned at 6:37pm. The next meeting will be held on January 26 at 5pm at the Bristol Town Office.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rachel Bizarro Harbor Committee Secretary